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Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.
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Thank you for taking the time to submit your comments on the I-5 CRC

DEIS.

 

P-0519-003

The price of crude oil was nearly $140/barrel around the time that the

DEIS was published.  The travel demand modeling in the DEIS,

however, used a vehicle operating cost assumption based on a much

lower price of crude oil.  A number of commentors were concerned that

this could exaggerate future travel demand and result in the construction

of a larger facility than would be necessary, if fuel prices rise

significantly. One of the key reasons that we do not use the current price

of crude oil as an assumption in models that forecast long term travel

demand is that the daily price of crude oil can vary significantly, while the

longer term average is much less volatile.  While crude oil prices peaked

briefly at about $140/barrel  in mid-2008, shortly after that they dropped

to less than $30/barrel.  The other reason that potentially significant

increases in the price of crude oil are not assumed in travel demand

modeling is that long term travel demand is not very sensitive to changes

in fuel prices.  Significant increases in oil prices can have both short term

and long term effects on travel behavior.  In the short term, the options

for responding to rising gas prices are limited - some travelers can drive

less and/or change from driving to walking, biking or transit for at least

some trips; other travelers can not make such changes.  During the 2008

increase in gasoline prices, transit use increased and off-peak highway

travel decreased, but peak period highway travel changed little.

Over the long term, travellers have more options for adjusting to changes

in gasoline prices, besides changing driving behavior. Technological

advances and legislative mandates can increase fuel efficiency

standards in the long term. As older vehicles wear out, more consumers

can replace them with more fuel efficient vehicles. Automobile

manufacturers are developing and will continue to develop new vehicle
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and engine technologies that require much less, or even no, petroleum-

based fuels. This trend is already happening as evidenced by the

growing popularity of gasoline-electric hybrid and small electric vehicles.
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